In English

Mankkaan Erasudet Member Newsletter 1/2020

Hi,

You are reading the semiannual member newsletter of the scout troop Mankkaan
Erasudet ry. This letter gives brief information about the main events organized next
autumn. We would kindly suggest you to record the dates to your calendar.

More information will be provided in the weekly meetings and on our website
www.erasudet.fi (only in Finnish). Information for parents is available in English at request.

If something is unclear or confusing, please don't hesitate to ask for more information!
We also welcome any feedback regardless of whether it is positive or negative.

Have a good scout autumn 2020!

Regards,
Anna Vuorenmaa
anna.vuorenmaa@erasudet.fi

Check your contact information at Kuksa

We primarily use email for informing, please make sure that your contact information (both the
scout’s and the parent’s information) are up to date at member register Kuksa: kuksa.partio.fi.
If any help with Kuksa is needed, please contact our member register person Alex:
jasenrekisteri@erasudet.fi.

Kohtaaminen is cancelled

Last May we informed that Mankkaa Erasudet will participate in the Helsinki Metropolitan Scouts'
event Kohtaaminen on September 5. Unfortunately Kohtaaminen has been cancelled due to
coronavirus, as more than 3,000 people would have taken part in it and, for example, the safety
guidelines could not have been guaranteed.



UPCOMING EVENTS
Additional information will be given at the weekly meetings,
via email and on the website erasudet.fi. Take up the dates, please!

Please don’t come to our events or weekly meetings sore or even mildly symptomatic. We
follow the public coronavirus guidelines and respond to them as needed. We take care of the
hand hygiene at the events and weekly meetings, and the team leaders are instructed to limit
some activities, e.g. games with a lot of contact with others.

Autumn start event August 17

The opening event for the autumn season, which is intended for all children and their families,
will be held at Mankkaan Makasiini on August 17" at 6 pm. Be prepared with weatherproof
equipment, as we will stay outdoors. If you wish, you can bring a knife for sharpening training
activity and a seat pad. Welcome!

Weekly meetings begin August 24" - 30"
Weekly scout group meetings start at week 35. Details about the meetings are available at
erasudet.fi/ryhmat (in Finnish only).

All of our groups are Finnish speaking. Information for parents is also available in English at
request.

Trip of the troop November 13" - 15t

In November, the traditional trip of the troop is organized at Larkans, Nuuksio. The cub scouts
stay only 14*" - 15%, Additional information will be given later - please follow the information
channels!

Last weekly meetings December 7" - 13t
Last weekly scout group meetings are at week 50. Some groups might have exceptions. Leaders
will inform you if there is an exception in the timetable of your group.

Christmas celebration December 14
The troop organizes a traditional Christmas celebration on Monday, December 14", at 6 pm.
Additional information will be given later.



